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Rivington Primary School


Newsletter


www.rivingtonprimary.co.uk








Friday 23rd October 2015











October:





23rd		End of term





November:





3rd		School re-opens


4th		Coffee morning – 9am


5th		Individual school photos


6th		Y6 NSPCC Assembly


9th		Y4 Swimming


13th		Y5 & Y6 NSPCC workshops


16th		Y4 Swimming


23rd		Y4 Swimming


26th		Christmas Coffee Afternoon


27th		School nurse drop in-8.30am


30th		Y4 Swimming


		Rec trip to Central Station





December:





8th	KS1 Christmas performance 2pm


9th	Christmas Dinner


	KS1 Christmas performance 6.30pm


11th	Foundation Stage performance


14th	Y4 Swimming


15th	KS1 Christmas Party


16th	Y3 & Y4 Christmas Party


17th	Y5 & Y6 Christmas Party


18th	School nurse drop in-8.30am


End of term	





The Mayor of St Helens, Councillor Glover and the Mayoress visited the school on Wednesday. It was an opportunity to celebrate some of the outside features the children have designed, our new school sign, our bridge decorations and our reflective garden. The Mayoress was especially excited to visit as she is one of our school governors and knows all about our school.





The celebrations continued on Thursday when Y4 led us in a harvest festival which was informative and entertaining. Harvest gifts were then delivered to local residents.





A big thank you to everyone who donated gifts for the parcels.





Well done to our Y1 and Y2 pupils who attended the football tournament at Ruskin Drive this week. All the children played brilliantly and they won two matches.





We are looking forward to finishing our half term with our talent show and we will look forward to seeing you all again on Tuesday 3rd November at 8.45am.





Weekly Attendance Awards


Week commencing 12th October 2015





Congratulations to our Y2 class who had 99.3% attendance - a great achievement.





It’s encouraging to see such


great punctuality and attendance!



























































Visit of the Mayor and Mayoress of St Helens








The day was a lovely celebration with all the children singing harvest songs and Y6 performed their poem ‘Cakes in the Staffroom’.


The children who designed our new school sign were presented with certificates before we all braved the rain and went outside to cut the ribbon opening our bridge and reflective garden.


Y6 children read the story of our elephants designed by Ruth Roughley and written by Isabelle Case, two of our ex pupils.


Y4 took our guests for a guided tour of their reflective garden before joining them for a cup of tea and apple cake, which they had made especially for the occasion and decorated with a smiley face!


Before leaving our visitors went to all the classes and answered lots of questions.


It was an exciting day for everyone.








If you are unable to keep an appointment with a member of staff in school please let us know as soon as possible.


Thank you





Healthy Eating





In school we promote healthy eating. Children are allowed to order toast or buy healthy snacks from our tuck shop.


The only snacks children are allowed to bring from home are fruit and vegetables.


Please do not send biscuits, crisps, sweets or chocolate as your child will not be allowed to eat these on the playground.








PARENT NOTICE….





Please ensure that when walking on our school grounds you keep to the designated pathways. These pathways are there for your safety as the banking is very steep and the grass can get very wet and muddy.


We would also appreciate it if you didn’t touch our fruit trees. We have worked very hard with the children to plant and maintain our orchard and we would like it to stay unharmed.





Thank you for your co-operation.





School photographs





School photographs will be taken on the Thursday after we come back after half term (5th). We will begin at 9am so please make sure your children are on time.


If your child attends our afternoon nursery session and you would like their picture taken then please also be here for 9am.


Proofs will be sent out as normal along with a deadline date for ordering so that we can hopefully get them back before the Christmas holidays.





Please be aware that your child’s individual photograph will be taken unless you have specified it not to be taken.





2015 Poppy Appeal


Poppies are still on sale in the office. There is also a selection of other items on sale in the school office, including wrist bands, reflectors and pencils. Recommended donations for these items range


 from 50p to £1.


























We are still collecting tokens for Tubs4Tablets. If you have any at home please send them in to school.


Thank you





Coffee morning for Parents, Carers 


& Grandparents…





Join us in the community room from 9am on


 Wednesday 4th November for a chance to meet other parents, carers and grandparents. Have a chat, drink tea and coffee and eat cake!





We had a great turn out at the last one so we hope to see you all again!














SMOKEFREE ST HELENS - DROP IN SESSIONS





No appointment needed for drop-in sessions. Please allow 30 minutes when attending first session. 1:1 sessions are available across St Helens, upon request. You can also access support within your local pharmacy.





MONDAY 	– SIDAC Sports & Social Club (11am – 1pm), Cronway Community Centre (2-6pm), St Helens Millennium Centre (2-4pm, 5-7pm)


TUESDAY	 – Deafness Resource Centre (10am-12pm), Taylors Pharmacy (10-11am), St Mary’s Market (11am-1pm)


WEDNESDAY	 – Haydock Library (10am-12pm), St Mary’s Market (11am-1pm), SIDAC Sports & Social Club (11am-1pm), Fingerpost Park Health Centre (2-4pm), Thatto Heath Library (2-4pm)


THURSDAY	 – Billinge Clinic (10am-12pm), St Mary’s Market (11am-1pm), St Helens Hospital (2-3pm), Parr Library (2.30-4.30pm), St Ann’s Millennium Centre ((2-4pm), St Helens Millennium Centre YOUTH SESSION (3.30-5pm), St Helens Millennium Centre (5-7pm)


FRIDAY 	– Trapwood Community Centre (10am-12pm), St Helens Millennium Centre (12.30-2.30pm)


SATURDAY 	– St Mary’s Market (10am-12pm)
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